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Dear Parents

Thank you for your interest in Carleton St Hilda’s Church
of England Primary School.

At Carleton St Hilda’s Church of England Primary School
we believe in providing a high quality of education for all
our children within an atmosphere of Christian values,
love and care.

We want our children to be happy and successful and we
are committed to allowing each individual child to
develop his/her own interests, skills and talents within a
positive and supportive environment. We believe that
learning should be fun, engaging and challenging. This,
alongside high quality teaching gives each and every
child the chance they deserve. Staff, Governors,
children and parents are working
together to drive the school forward.
We set ourselves challenging
targets and are working
tirelessly to achieve success.

As a Church school the
strong Christian ethos
permeates through all
aspects of the curriculum as
well as other areas of
school life. Christian
principles and values
underpin all of our work as
we prepare children for their
future lives. We have created
a warm, family environment
which nurtures all our children.

This prospectus has been prepared to
provide you with information about our
school, hopefully giving a clear indication of the
ethos and work of the school and answering most of your
questions. We hope you will find it useful. If you would
like further information our web site www.sthildas-
carleton.lancs.sch.uk is a good place to explore.

Visits to the school are welcomed. We do not have
specific open days as we like you to see our
school as it really is! If you would like a
visit please do give us a call.

Mrs Heather Wareing
Headteacher

A warm welcome to Carleton St Hilda      
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      ’s Church of England Primary School

General Background
Information
Carleton St Hilda’s Church of England Primary
School is a Voluntary Aided Primary School
within the Diocese of Blackburn and caters
for children between the ages of 4 – 11. The
school accommodates approximately 210
children. The number of children admitted in
each year group cannot exceed 30.

The earliest official records show that the school
originated in 1680 and was the first school in

Poulton-le-Fylde. The present building is situated
within the village of Carleton on the outskirts of

Poulton-le-Fylde and the school moved to this site in
1967. The building is well cared for, is in an excellent

state of repair and supports work of high quality.
Internally it is aesthetically attractive and intellectually

stimulating with displays of children’s work making a
clear statement about our high standards. There is a large
school hall which we use for Worship, PE/Games activities,
Dance and Drama activities. We also use the hall as a
dining area at lunch times and to provide our Breakfast
Club and After School Club.

Outdoor facilities include two hard play areas – one for
Foundation Stage and Key Stage One children and one
for Key Stage Two children. There is also a large school
playing field which is used for a wide variety of sports
activities and an enclosed outdoor area for children
within our Foundation Stage. We love to see children
learning outside and make extensive use of our grounds
including our outdoor classroom, conservation area, and
willow dome.



Our Mission Statement
At Carleton St Hilda’s we have a distinctive Christian
ethos & character which permeates all aspects of the
curriculum and school life.

We have adopted twelve core Christian Values:

2

Each of these values are explored within the context of
the Christian teachings and underpin our daily act of
collective worship as well as the curriculum and day to
day activities within our school.

We hope that the children as they grow physically,
emotionally & intellectually will also develop socially &
spiritually thus gaining respect and confidence for
themselves, for each other and for
all people of the world in
which we live.

Love
Peace

Respect

Courage
Compassion

Loyalty

Faith

Trust

Hope
Friendship

ForgivenessDetermination



Admissions Policy
Making an application
Applications for admission to the school for September
2017 should be made on line on the common application
form and submitted to the Local Authority by 15th
January 2017. Parents who wish their application to this
Church school to be considered against the faith criteria
should also complete the supplementary form. If the
school is over-subscribed, a failure to complete the
supplementary form may result in your application for a
place in this school being considered against lower
criteria as the Governing Body will have no information
upon which to assess the worship attendance.

The supplementary form must be downloaded from the
admissions website and then posted to school as a hard
copy.

Letters informing parents of whether or not their child
has been allocated a place will be sent out by the local
authority in April 2017.

A copy of the Admissions Policy and criteria is available on
the school website or from the school upon request.
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Our School Aims
• To provide a happy, well ordered and caring
family environment in which all children have an
equal opportunity to learn, grow and develop to

the best of their ability.

• To educate our children intellectually, emotionally,
socially, morally, creatively, physically and spiritually

within a Christian context.

• To promote Christian Values within school and to foster
in each pupil a commitment to learning, respect for
others and their beliefs, self reliance, responsibility, and
moral awareness.

• To develop in each child a sense of worth and self
esteem.

• To help prepare our children for the next stage of life in
the community and to help each child to become a well
adjusted, responsible member of society, well able to
make a positive contribution.

• To foster in each of our children a sense of questioning
and curiosity about the world.

• To encourage our children to search for truth and
purpose in life by providing opportunities to develop and
grow in a faith by which to live.

• To work in partnership with parents, carers and outside
agencies in providing the best possible education for our
children.

• To maintain the strongly established links with St Hilda’s
Church and parish community and to local community in
general.

• To promote respect for and understanding of diversity.

• To provide both children and staff with pleasant, safe
and well equipped surroundings for the best possible
education.

“The school has
good systems for self

evaluation which in turn
contribute to high standards

for children in school.”
SIAMS Church School
Inspection November

2016



Our Staff Team
Leadership Team
Mrs Heather Wareing Headteacher

Mrs Pam Harley Deputy Headteacher

Mrs Liz  Carruthers Senior Teacher

Mrs Katie Smith Senior Teacher 

Mrs Mandi Barrow Inclusion Manager

Teaching Team
Foundation Stage 
and Key Stage One Mrs Mandi Barrow

Miss E Fielden
Mrs Katie Smith
Miss Chelsea Thompson

Key Stage Two Mrs Liz Carruthers
Miss Emma Fielden
Mrs Pam Harley
Mr Will Leatham
Mrs Lorna Lowe

Support Staff 
Higher Level 
Teaching Assistant Mrs Michelle Naylor

Teaching Assistants Mrs Maria Hindle
Mrs Lorraine Jackson
Mrs Karen Knight
Mrs Tracey Makin
Mrs Janet McGawley
Mrs Tracy Newcombe
Mrs Melanie Parry
Mrs Kath Randall
Mrs Trish Smith
Mrs Rachel Thomas
Mrs Lorna Young
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Administrative Team
Bursar Mrs Gail Neale

Administrative Assistant Mrs Zoe Williams

Site Supervisor Mr Andrew Henderson

Cleaner Mrs L Bardsley

Welfare Team
Senior Lunchtime 
Supervisor Mrs K Randall

Welfare Mrs M Hindle
Mrs L Jackson
Mrs J McGawley
Mrs S Owen
Mrs M Parry
Mrs J Smith

School Cook Mrs K Hartley



School Worship
Each day our children take part in a daily act of Christian
worship which is seen as an important aspect of school
life. Our daily worship is seen as a special time together
during which we are able to promote the Christian ethos

of the school, enhance the children’s spiritual
development and further develop their knowledge

and understanding of the Christian faith. All
children and staff participate in worship and

the school often invites visitors to lead
worship. Parents are welcome to join

the school when we are celebrating
the main Christian festivals and/or

are having special times of
worship. This includes our

Celebration Assembly held
each Friday morning when
we celebrate 
children’s achievements
both in and out of school.
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Religious
Education
As a Church of England School, the
Religious Education we provide is in line
with the rites and doctrines of the
Church of England. The school has
adopted the Blackburn Diocesan syllabus,
which promotes the Christian faith

through the life of Jesus whilst taking
account of other World faiths.

Parents have the right to withdraw their
child from both formal Religious Education

lessons and Collective Worship. However,
parents should be reminded that, as a Church

school, the Christian ethos permeates the whole of
the curriculum and school life. 

“The exemplary
behaviour of children is

underpinned by embedded
Christian values such as

friendship, compassion, love,
respect and loyalty”
SIAMS Church School
Inspection November

2016



The Governing Body
Our Governors represent parents, staff, the church and
the local community. They are responsible for the overall
running of the school. The Governing Body meets at least
once per term and there are a number of committees that
meet regularly to discuss issues in more detail. These deal
with staffing, finance, curriculum, buildings and health
and safety.

The Governors are:

Chairperson Mr P Montgomery
c/o Carleton St Hilda’s 
Church of England 
Primary School,
Bispham Road, Carleton
Poulton-le-Fylde   FY6 7PE

Vice-Chairperson Mr K Curl 

Clerk Mrs C O’Hara

Foundation Governors Rev M Keighley 
Mr M Dennison 
Mr R Farley
Rev C Leitch 
Mrs G Mills
Mr P Montgomery 
Mrs K Chandler

Local Authority 
Governor Mr P Smith

Elected Parent 
Governors Mr G Edwards

Mrs B Firbank

Headteacher Governor Mrs H Wareing 

Staff  Governor Miss C Thompson

Co-opted Governor Mrs G Neale 
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“Children are
very positive

about school”
SIAMS Church School
Inspection November

2016



Pre School Programme
During the summer term, the school provides a pre school
programme for the children who start school in the
following September. The children are welcomed in to
school several afternoons to meet the staff and to
familiarise themselves with the school buildings, routines
and equipment. A Parents Information Evening is also
held in the summer term outlining details of induction
arrangements into school for the children in September.
In addition, parents are also offered a home visit, usually
by the class teacher and teaching assistant. This has
proved beneficial in easing the child’s transition from
home to school.

Our Curriculum
At St Hilda’s we feel that it is very
important for our children to enjoy
the curriculum and to foster a love
of education and learning.

In order that every child may reach
his/her full potential we provide an

exciting curriculum which is broad,
balanced and creative, allowing for a

progression of skills in line with the
national curriculum requirements.

We aim to make good use of our outdoor
area and school grounds as well as our wider

local area.

Visitors are invited to our school to help develop the
children’s learning and to teach and inspire them.

The Early Years Curriculum
In their first year in school, the Reception children follow
the Foundation Stage curriculum. A rich variety of
activities and experiences are provided for the children
throughout the different areas of learning both inside
the classroom and also within our Early Years Foundation
Stage outdoor area.

Key Stage One and
Key Stage Two
Children will access a rich, creative curriculum to inspire
and challenge all learners and prepare them for the
future.

Cross curricular topics enable children to develop skills
while making real life, meaningful links and engaging
with the wider community.
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Foundation Subjects
In Science, we aim to encourage all children to
explore and investigate the world around them.

Equipping children for tomorrow’s world by
teaching them Computing skills is another
essential part of our curriculum.
Computing is taught both as a discrete
subject and also through other
curriculum areas across the school.

Other subjects such as Geography
and History are taught using a
themed approach in each class.

Music
Music is taught in all classes
throughout the school and we
seek to develop the children’s
composing, performing and
listening skills. Children have
opportunities to learn a range of
musical instruments from
peripatetic teachers. In Year 3 the
children learn to play the recorder as
part of their music curriculum.

English
Our aim is to extend children’s ability, confidence and
enjoyment of English so that they can communicate
effectively. This is achieved through a balanced
programme of speaking, listening, reading and writing.
Each child takes part in a daily, structured and progressive
English lesson in addition to developing their English skills
in other curriculum areas.

Mathematics
We place great importance on Mathematics and we hope
that your child will develop both an understanding and a
love of the subject. Each child takes part in a daily,
structured Maths lesson which incorporates direct
teaching and interactive oral work, both within the whole
class and with groups. The children are guided through a
programme of practical and written activities to ensure
that they not only know and understand the essential
elements of the subject but can also apply their
knowledge with confidence and enjoyment to the world
around them.

“The nurturing,
mutually supportive

relationships within school
are complimented by the

exemplary behaviour of the
children.” 

SIAMS Church School
Inspection November

2016



Sport and Physical Education
In Physical Education (PE) we aim to promote the
development and progression of skills in gymnastics,
dance, games, athletics and outdoor activities. Children
are encouraged to value physical exercise for health
reasons and to develop team spirit, cooperation and
leadership skills.

All children have swimming lessons during their time at
our school. They are taught by a specialist swimming
teacher alongside the school staff.

The school also has specialist coaches from outside school
to deliver particular aspects of PE to the children. We also
work with the Wyre and Fylde Schools Sports Partnership
to offer other sporting activities together with Fleetwood
Town Football Club.
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Extra Curricular Activities
In addition to the main subjects taught in the curriculum
during lesson time, the school offers a variety of activities
and clubs on a voluntary basis for children of all ages
which change throughout the year.
Activities during 2016/2017 included:

• Multi Skills • Netball • Football 
• Girl’s Football • Dance • Gymnastics 
• Athletics • Line Dancing • Boccia 
• Tri Golf • Tag Rugby • Speed Stacking
• Cricket • Rounders • Tennis 
• Reading • Blog Club • Sports Crew 
• Ethos Group • Science Club • School Choir 
• School Council • St Hilda’s Citizens 
• Debating Society  • Orienteering

Educational Visits
Children from Reception to Year 6

take part in visits to a range of
places to undertake activities

linked to the work they
have been doing in class.

This brings classroom
topics and learning to
life and helps us to
teach the children
about the world
around them.

In the last year,
educational visits
included:

• Butterfly House,
Williamson Park

Lancaster
• Blackpool Zoo

• St Anne’s Synagogue
• Blackpool Tower Circus

Christmas Pantomime
• Dukes Theatre, Lancaster -

Pinocchio
• Fleetwood Museum

• Fleetwood Town Football Ground -
Football Activity Day.

• Young Voices, Manchester
• Tower Wood (residential visit for Year 6)
• St Hilda’s Church
• Blackpool Mosque
• Blackburn Cathedral
• Activity Day at Borwick Hall for Year 5

No charges will be made for any activity which takes place
within lesson time which arises as a requirement of the
National Curriculum. However, it may be necessary for
parents to offer a voluntary contribution towards some or
all of the cost of additional activities which are designed
to enhance the curriculum.

Year 6 Activity Holiday
Each year all of our Year 6 children are invited to
participate in an Activity Holiday. Activities undertaken
include problem solving, canoeing, raft building and
orienteering. 

“Parents are
highly appreciative

of school.”
SIAMS Church School
Inspection November

2016



Organisation
Classes are organised as follows:

• Reception

• Year 1

• Year 2

• Year 3

• Year 4

• Year 5

• Year 6

Times
The children may come in to the school playground from
8.40am.

School starts: 8.50am

Lunchtime: 12 noon – 1pm

School closes: 3.30pm

School Dinners
School dinners are cooked on the premises and a cafeteria
system allows the children a choice of menu. The meals
provide a balanced nutritional diet with choices of salads,
fruit, yoghurt etc.

Packed Lunches
Children are able to bring a packed lunch from home but
we ask that drinks should be provided either in a plastic
container or carton.
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“The
distinctiveness and

effectiveness of Carleton St
Hilda’s Church of England

Primary School as a Church of
England school are

outstanding.”
SIAMS Church School
Inspection November

2016
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Uniform
The school has a uniform which we believe encourages
and promotes pride in the school and prevents
discrimination. All children are expected to wear uniform.

All Children:

• Green V-neck jumper/cardigan with gold trim
and school logo (available from the school office)

• White shirt/blouse

• Grey tailored trouser/grey skirt/pinnafore

• Green & gold tie (available from the school office)

• Green & white gingham check dress for girls in
the summer

• Grey or white socks/grey tights

• Black school shoes (not trainers or canvas shoes)

Please mark all clothing with your child’s name.

PE
For PE and activity lessons children need to change into
an appropriate set of clothes. White T Shirt with no
logos on, green shorts, plimsolls.

T shirts and shorts are available from the school
office. School fleeces are also available from the

school office.

The wearing of jewellery is
discouraged in school for

safety and security reasons
and the school is unable

to accept
responsibility for

lost items. Earrings
and studs for

pierced ears are
considered
unsuitable for PE
and swimming
and must
therefore be
removed.

Parents’ Evenings
We have two formal Parent’s Evenings a year which are
usually held in October and February/March time. Parents
are allocated a ten minute appointment time and this is
an opportunity for you to talk individually to the teacher
about your child and their progress. In February 
the children receive a Mid Year Report outlining children’s
attainment in line with national expectations as well as
effort in each of the key areas.

In the Summer Term all children receive a written report
in July with progress comments on all National Curriculum
subjects. This report will include results of National
Curriculum Assessments if your child is in Year Two or
Year Six. There is an opportunity for you to come into
school to speak to the teacher about the report if you
need further information.



Homework
There is a homework policy available on request. The
quantity and frequency of homework increases as the
children move through school. This work will cover such
areas as:

• Learning spellings and multiplication tables

• Reading

• Extension/consolidation work 

• Research work

We feel that it is of vital importance that children should
read at home on a regular basis - DAILY IN MOST CASES -
and we recommend parents spend time reading with
their children in a quiet relaxed atmosphere. A
home/school reading programme is in operation and
further information and advice on how you can help your
child is always available from class teachers.

Children in their final year at school will be set more
specific homework tasks as they prepare for their end
of year tests and also to establish valuable learning
habits for their time at High School.

Staff appreciate parent’s support in ensuring that
homework is completed and returned to school
on the correct day. If you have any queries about
your child’s homework, please do not hesitate to
contact the class teacher to discuss this.

Inclusion
At St Hilda’s we are committed to meeting the needs of
all our pupils in an inclusive and positive environment.

We believe that all children are entitled to a broad and
balanced curriculum and ensure that all our children take
part in a wide range of activities.

Working in partnership with parents we aim to quickly
identify and reduce any barriers to learning and
participation, including those that may be caused by a
child’s special educational need or disability.

12



Special Educational
Needs
At Carleton St Hilda’s Special Educational Needs (SEN) is a
priority and we work hard to ensure that all children are
making progress according to their own abilities.

We have various programmes and procedures in place to
ensure children are supported appropriately in their
learning. 

At times, outside agencies may need to be consulted in
order to obtain specialised information and guidance.
These may include the school nurse or doctor,
educational welfare officer, speech therapist or
the educational psychologist. We work closely
with both parents and other experts to meet
the needs of individual children.

There is a school governor who has
responsibility for overseeing special
needs. Our school Inclusion Manager is
Mrs M Barrow and she is always
available to discuss any concerns or
issues.
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Access
We have an accessibility plan to ensure school provides
physical, social and curriculum access to all pupils,
including pupils with disabilities. This is in response to the
Disability Planning Duties 2002.

We have parking facilities for the disabled on our school
car park and the school building itself has disabled toilet
facilities available. The school is all on ground level
allowing access for everyone and our grass and tarmac
play areas are accessible to all.

Future plans to enhance accessibility are in place and will
be implemented when building improvements are made
or if the need arises unexpectedly.

“Children are
confident that their
ideas are listened to

and respected.”
SIAMS Church School
Inspection November

2016



Safeguarding
and Child
Protection
As schools have daily, close
contact with children, it is
possible to observe signs of
possible abuse, failure to thrive,
or particular changes in a child’s
behaviour. 

Parents should be aware that,
where it appears to a member of staff
that a child may be at risk or have been
a victim of abuse of any form, the school
is required by law under the Child
Protection Procedures to report their
concerns to Social Services immediately without
contacting the child’s parents.

Mrs Wareing is the designated member of staff for
Child Protection.
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Data
Protection
The school is responsible for
managing its own budget to
pay staff salaries, repairs,
fuel costs, materials and
books etc. To assist in the
storage of large amounts
of financial information
and details about
children we use a
computer system for
administration

purposes. The Data
Protection Act covers all

the information stored
on the school’s computer.
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“The
distinctiveness and

effectiveness of Carleton St
Hilda’s Church of England

Primary School as a Church of
England school are

outstanding.”
SIAMS Church School Inspection

November 2016



Although we welcome parents and visitors into school,
security is important. All outer doors are fitted with
secure closures and the entrance to school , during the
school day, is through the main front door(again, through
a security system.) All visitors must report to the secretary
or Headteacher before entering school, to be signed onto
the premises and issued with a security badge.

Any unknown person on the school premises during the
school day will be challenged by any member of staff and
asked for verification of identity. If identity is not clearly
verified, appropriate action will be taken, involving the
police if necessary.

We see our school as an open, welcoming school, but
trust that parents will feel reassured and see the
reasoning behind apparent restricted access to
pupils.

Child Safety
Your child’s safety, whilst in our care at school is always
paramount.

No unauthorised person other than the known parent(s),
guardian(s) of a child will be permitted access to your
child during school hours.

Do please let school know if any person/relative is not
allowed contact with your child, so that appropriate
action may be taken. You will always be informed if
anyone approaches school regarding your child.

We ask you to collect your child from school if they are to
be absent for a medical appointment.

If parents are late/detained at the end of the school day,
please contact school as soon as possible. Children wait at
the school office, in safety, until contact can be made with
the parent and appropriate arrangements are agreed.

PTFA
The school has an active PTFA who organise several events
each year to raise money for school funds. Activites and
events include: 

• Children’s Discos

• Movie Nights

• Christmas Fair

• Summer Fair

• Easter Egg Bingo

We always give a warm welcome to newcomers, so if you
would like to join or help in any way, please come along
to one of the meetings.
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Car Parking
Traffic congestion on Bispham Road is a serious problem,
especially at the beginning and end of the school day and
when school events take place.

It is recommended that children and parents walk to
school, if this is possible, to ease the congestion.

If it is necessary to travel to school in a car, then the access
to school must always be kept clear for deliveries and
emergency access. Parents are asked not to park on the
school zig zag lines outside of school or to stop on the
yellow lines when dropping children off or collecting at
the end of the school day.  It is also requested that
consideration is given to the residents who live on
Bispham Road and surrounding roads by not blocking
driveways. Additional parking is available on the Castle
Gardens Pub car park.

As the safety of your children is
paramount to us, it is
requested that parents
DO NOT use the school
car park before and
after school as this
becomes heavily
overcrowded
and
hazardous.

“Pupils are happy
and feel safe because
the school provides a
warm and nurturing
environment. They

behave well.”
Ofsted Inspection

2013

Road Safety
The safety of all children is paramount at Carleton St
Hilda’s and our school actively supports the development
of a sensible and positive attitude to road usage. 

All of our Foundation Stage and Key Stage One children
take part in the Right Start Child Pedestrian Training
Programme, Stage One, Two and Three each year.    

Our older children have the opportunity to take a
Bikeability Course to give them confidence to ride cycles
safely.

Medicine in School
It should not be necessary to send medicines to school. If a
course of antibiotics has to be completed and the child is
well enough to come to school, then a responsible adult
may come to administer the medicine during the day. 

If your child requires medicines that do need to be kept in
school, please complete the appropriate Medical Form
available from the school office.  These must be given to
the designated person, usually the class teacher. A copy of
the school’s medical policy is available by request.



Pastoral Care &
Behaviour
Our school operates a positive approach to managing
behaviour and discipline.

Very occasionally children may be at risk
of harming themselves or others
around them. If this situation
arises we will move other
children away for safety
reasons. If we feel a child
is at risk from harming
themselves staff will
take steps to
intervene. We will
always have the
child’s best
interests at heart.

A copy of this
policy is
available on
request in
school.
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Attendance
and Punctuality

Regular attendance and punctuality are expected
at all times. Regular attendance and punctuality
helps your child to learn, make progress,
maintain friendships and to take full advantage
of the opportunities available to them. It is the
duty of all parents to ensure that children
attend school unless they are ill.

Taking holidays in term time will affect your
child’s schooling as much as any other
absence and we expect parents to help us by
not taking children away in school time.

All applications for leave of absence must be
made in advance using the “Request for Leave
of Absence Form” available from the school
office. Please note that holidays in term time
will not be authorised by the Headteacher. The
Local Authority Policy of issuing penalty notices
may also be used as the school has adopted the
Local Authority Attendance Policy.

Attendance Figures 2015/16:

Overall attendance: 97.6%

Authorised Absence: 1.9%

Unauthorised Absence: 0.5%



Before and After
School Care

The school operates Breakfast Club
and After-school Care provision on
the site. Parents are encouraged
to take advantage of this
facility. This is available during
term-time each weekday,
from

7.30am – 8.50am and

3-30pm until 6.00pm

A session fee is charged for
this facility, although it is a

non-profit making venture and
costs are kept low. The children

are given many different
opportunities to play and join in

activities.

Carleton Childcare situated within the school
grounds also offer holiday care arrangements.
Close links are established with Carleton Childcare
as part of our pre school liaison and induction.
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Complaints
Procedure
If you have a concern about anything we
do you can tell us by telephone, in person
or in writing. If any of these are difficult
for you, a friend or adviser can speak to
us on your behalf. Most concerns or
complaints will be sorted out quickly
either by putting things right or by

explaining the School’s actions to you.

Try to go to the member of staff involved or
your child’s class teacher who will either deal

with your issue or pass you on to someone who
is more able to help.

If you have already told us about a concern but are
not satisfied with how we have responded, you may

wish to make a complaint. 

We have a complaints procedure, please contact the
school office.



Holiday Dates 
Autumn Term 2018
School opens

Tuesday 4th September 2018 (at 8.50 a.m. prompt)

School closes for half-term at 3.30pm
Friday 19th October

School re-opens 
Monday 29th October (at 8.50 a.m. prompt)

School closes at 2pm
Friday 21st December                                

Spring Term 2019
School re-opens 

Monday 7th January 2019 (at 8.50 a.m. prompt)

School closes for half-term at 3.30pm
Friday 15th February

School re-opens 
Monday 25th February 2019 
(at 8.50 a.m. prompt)

School closes at 2pm
Friday 5th April
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Summer Term 2019
School re-opens 

Tuesday 23rd  April 2019 (at 8.50 a.m. prompt)

May Day
Monday 6th May

School closes for half-term at 3.30pm
Friday 24th May

School re-opens
Monday 10th June 2019 (at 8.50 a.m. prompt)

School closes for Summer at 2pm
Wednesday 24th July

“Pupils of all ability,
including more-able

pupils and those with
disabilities or special

educational needs, make good
progress. They achieve high

standards in English and
mathematics.”

Ofsted Inspection 2013
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A Final Note…
I hope you have found this prospectus useful. It has been
designed to give you a taste of our school.

Our school website is updated weekly and provides a
wealth of further information that you will find both
useful and helpful.

www.sthildas-carleton.lancs.sch.uk

We hope this prospectus will enable you to get a feel for
our school, but to find out for yourself what St Hilda’s
Church of England Primary School is really like. I would
encourage you to visit us. You will be made to feel very
welcome.

Mrs Heather Wareing
Headteacher

“Children are keen
to attend, are taught well
and work in a calm and

respectful environment. This
leads to high attainment and

progress.”
SIAMS Church School
Inspection November

2016



Scan to

visit our website

Carleton St Hilda’s
Church of England Primary School
Bispham Road, Carleton, Poulton-le-Fylde FY6 7PE
Headteacher : Mrs H Wareing

! 01253 882225

" head@sthildas-carleton.lancs.sch.uk

www.sthildas-carleton.lancs.sch.uk


